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Stanley Park 
Temporary Bike 
Lane – Removal 

Update 

Commissioner 
Jensen 

Can staff provide an update on the removal of the Stanley Park 
temporary bike lane?  

- The majority of the removal of the temporary bike lane on Stanley Park Drive to address the Board’s 
Direction from February will soon be complete  

 
- During the past 2 weeks the temporary bike lane (traffic cones and concrete barriers) were removed 

by staff by working overnight to reinstate the pre-COVID 19 pandemic and vehicle lane conditions on 
Stanley Park Drive from the Georgia Street entry at the Rowing Club to Ceperley Meadows.    

 
- Starting tonight vehicle lane line painting and traffic signs will be reinstated, and two vehicle lanes will 

be reopened around the park as soon as the work is verified and assessed as safe for traffic; staff 
expect this to be complete by expect this to be complete during the day on Tuesday  

 
- The temporary bike lane on Stanley Park Drive between Ceperley Meadows (second Beach) and the 

park entry at 2099 Beach Avenue will be replaced with extruded curbs and features to provide a safe 
and cohesive connection to the permanent bike lane infrastructure installed by City of Vancouver 
Engineering along Beach Avenue.   

 
- The work was tendered for competitive pricing to prequalified bidders. The bids are due on May 31, 

2023 and work will be awarded soon after.  
 

- It is expected that this last phase of work will be completed before the end of June.  Staff will update 
the public on the progress of this phase through social media  

 
- Staff will also be reporting back about next steps for the project in a Board Report at an upcoming 

meeting 
 


